                                             Indian Cove Resort
Wednesday, November 20

Vincent Posey - President

Meeting held in the Clubhouse Minutes
1. Call to order

1. Please silence phones

2. Meeting is being recorded
3. As a reminder the meeting will follow the agenda. Scheduled agenda items will be discussed first in order of the agenda. Discussion of items not on the agenda would wait until the end of the board meeting.
4. Secretary roll call... Vinny, Bonnie, Jonathan and Van present we have a quorum 

2. Manager’s Report (Jackie)

1.  Fall Festival and Halloween weekend were very successful. Everyone had a great time and the park was crowded. We made $1,770.00 on guest fees.  

2. October had 4 new memberships and 9 transfers total of 1148 deeds 

3. We had 30 members turned over to collections for a total of $32,000. Member asked what happens if they don't pay. They are responsible for their deed and if the dues are not paid in full the member is not allowed to camp or use the amenities. 

4. There are 26 members signed up for Jan. and Feb. 

3. Treasurer’s Report (Bonnie)
Money market $362,476.00

Operations $13,374.00

Store $30,846.00

Payroll $1,015.00

Reserve 213,178.00

CD $100,000.00

Betterment's & Improvement $52,768.00
The Cove was issued an insurance check for the damage to the cottage.

The stocks that were found are in the process of being transferred from ComputerShare to a broker for disbursement.  

4.  New Business.

1.  The Bathhouses will be getting wrapped with metal and the decks will be getting rebuilt with composite decking. Hope to have them finished by February.

2. We are looking to upgrade some of the washer and dryers and maybe get some oversized ones also.

3. With the money from the stocks and money we have saved we hope do another section of road.

4. Van has been appointed to fill the seat on the Board left vacant when Jim turned in his resignation.
Members forum.

Member asked about getting the electrical pedestals cleaned up and better shape. We have that on the list of things looking into. With the repairs on the bathhouse and safety of them we felt they needed attention first.

Member wanted to know why a member was not allowed to let their child catch the bus at Indian Cove. We spoke to the school and decided that it is not an issue to have the bus stop here. 

Member asked why an employee has 2 camping units on sites. The unit the member is speaking of belongs to a member it is in the temporary storage area and the member has been sick.

The board wants to thank all the volunteers for members appreciation day. The day was fun and exciting to see all the members enjoying themselves.

Member asked about changing checkout time to a later time. The board will look into it.    
